
 As Catholics 
we believe that our 
rights are God-given.  
Rights are based on the 
fact that every human 
being is made in the 
image and likeness of 
God.  Individuals may 
not take away or create 
something as a right.  
People of color have 
rights; gay & lesbian 
people have rights; un-
born children have 
rights; all human beings 
have the same rights.  
The fact is that protect-
ing the rights of all is 
sometimes inconven-
ient, unpopular and 
challenges the secular 
values of many in our 
society. 

 It has been said 
that the Catholic 
Churchôs social teach-
ing is our best kept se-
cret!  You may be sur-
prised what we hold to 
be true.  The principles 
are based on the com-
mon good rather than 
individualism.  Like Je-
sus in his day we are 
called to be countercul-
tural ï rejecting many of 
the values of secular 
society.  As part of your 
ongoing adult faith for-
mation I would encour-
age you to learn more 
about and reflect on the 
social teaching of the 
Church. 

What is a ñrightò?
 As we move 
closer to the November 
general elections in our 
country there are more 
discussions concerning 
our ñrightsò.  These dis-
cussions can be confus-
ing because some peo-
ple want to ignore some 
of our rights while oth-
ers want to create rights 
that do not exist.  Dem-
ocrats and Republicans 
sometimes uphold legiti-
mate rights and some-
times violate them.  
Both, at times, only give 
ñlip serviceò to them.  
This is why it is so chal-
lenging to vote with an 
informed conscience. 

 When Catholics 
find themselves in con-
versations about rights 
protected by our gov-
ernmentôs constitution 
we find that these rights 
have been interpreted 
differently over the 
years.  There was a 
time in our country 
when African Americans 
were not included in the 
rights afforded to others.  
Today our country real-
izes that this is wrong.  
In the past abortion was 
considered a violation of 
law but with the Roe vs. 
Wade Supreme Court 
decision most unborn 
children have lost their 
rights under our consti-
tution.  With this deci-
sion new so-called 

rights referred to as 
ñwomenôs reproductive 
rightsò have immerged.  
These so-called rights 
presume there is no 
objective morality, no 
objective right or wrong.  
Each individual can 
decide whether or not 
an action is right or 
wrong.  This is also 
called the ñpro-choiceò 
position.  Can you im-
agine today if we as 
Americans would say 
that each individual has 
the right to decide 
whether or not African 
Americans should be 
slaves? 

 Another issue 
is that of ñgay rightsò 
which seems to include 
the ñrightò of gay and 
lesbian couples to 
change the traditional 
understanding of mar-
riage from a relation-
ship between one man 
and one woman. 

 The latest issue 
to immerge is that some 
people think that reli-
gious institutions can be 
forced, in our country, 
to pay for medical pro-
cedures and products 
that they believe to be 
immoral.  All human 
beings do have a right 
to adequate health care 
whether they can afford 
it or not.  We cannot, 
however, use this right 
to justify immoral prac-
tices. 

From The Pastorôs Desk 
Fr. R. Marc Sherlock 

St. John the Baptist Catholic Church 
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WELCOME  
NEW PARISHIONERS! 

 
Michael and Candy Staddon 

 
James and Mercedier 

 Ridgeway 
 

Darin and Sarah Lunsford 
 

Donna Anca 
 

Nicholas and Jessica  
Beining 

 
Patricia Silver 

 
Larry and Mary  
Delarber 

 
Charles and Bonnie  

Adams 
 



THE BUCK STOPS HERE 
By Cindy Griffin, Editor 
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 In 1975, a young woman 

was working at her church festival.  

It was a hot day and she was busy 

at the counter waiting on hungry 

customers.  Suddenly, out of the 

blue, her boyfriend, who was flip-

ping burgers, grabbed a micro-

phone and proposed that she mar-

ry him.  Well, that is the fairy tale 

version.  The real truth is that he 

rather boldly 

announced 

that he was 

going to marry 

her.  There are 

those who say 

she should 

have realized 

how bossy he 

was at that 

moment but 

she was young 

and in love and 

she married that young burger flip-

per.  Thirty six years, four kids and 

one grandchild later, that girl is still 

working at the food counter at her 

church festival and the boy is flip-

ping burgers behind the grill.    You 

might ask, ñWhy is that?ò and she 

would reply ñpure stubbornness.ò   

 The truth is that church 

festivals are one of those rituals of 

summer that make us Catholic.  In a 

nutshell, it is the community sharing 

and the work we do that meld us 

together into a Church family.  Even 

those who did not grow up Catholic 

can tell you about the first time they 

ever worked the festival.  Perhaps it 

was a blow up storm or the song 

that the band was playing but those 

folks have great memories of the 

first time that they were 

part of the excitement.  

Itôs not just the kids 

who have a good time 

at the festival, itôs all of 

us.  We have a chance 

to see people that we 

may not have seen for 

a while.  Weôre outside 

in the fresh air munch-

ing on a hot dog and 

enjoying a cold bever-

age...what could be 

better than that?   

 Hopefully, you are starting 

to be sold on the idea of volunteer-

ing to work a shift or two at this 

yearôs St. John Festival.  We need 

many volunteers to have a success-

ful weekend.  If you havenôt signed 

up yet, please consider giving a 

little bit of your time and email 

Kathy Trent at  ktrent@woh.rr.com 

to sign up.  By the time you are 

reading this, you should have also 

received your raffle tickets.  Please 

sell or buy the tickets as soon as 

possible so as not to miss out on the 

early bird drawing and a chance to 

win $50!  Weôll have yard signs in 

the narthex in June so please pick 

one up and put it in your yard to help 

get the word out.  Each family is 

asked to donate two home baked 

items for the sweet tooth booth.  Dig 

out those special recipes! 

 Lastly, weôre hoping that the 

entire community turns out to sup-

port these huge efforts so TALK IT 

UP!  Bring your friends and neigh-

bors and enjoy the bands that will be 

playing on Friday and Saturday 

nights.  Got kids?  Tell the other par-

ents at the ballpark or the swimming 

pool that St. Johnôs is a great family 

friendly festival with tons of activities 

and games for all ages.   We need 

every single family from the parish to 

make this a FUN festival so please 

plan on attending and getting to 

know your parish family better.  And 

when you stop by the food booth for 

that burger or dog, stop and say hi 

to the burger guy with the flipper! 

RCIA CANDIDATES COMPLETE PROCESS 

Our most sincere congratulations to Gary Chafin, Patricia Silver 

and Stacey Mains who were baptized, confirmed and received 

First Eucharist at the Easter Vigil.  Also, congratulations to Jeff 

Mains who completed his sacraments of initiation.  Welcome to 

the family of St. Johnôs! 



ENJOY YOUR SUMMER WITH THE WOMEN OF SPIRIT 
Submitted by Amy Puthoff 
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 Happy May Ladies!  Weôre in the best 
time of year, just as Spring is ending and right 
before Summer starts.  The flowers are bloom-
ing, the grass is green and the evenings are 
longer.  Before you get your glass of lemonade 
or your gardening gloves on, make sure to up-
date your calendar with upcoming Women of 
Spirit Events.  Come join us on May 24 at 
7:00pm to discuss our WOS Book Club selec-
tion Sarahôs Key by Tatiana De Rosnay.  Bring 
along your ideas for our next book to read.  
Keep your eyes on the parish bulletin for our 
Summer event, an evening of Dinner and Paint 
your Own Pottery.  Plans are underway to or-
ganize a dinner and a pottery painting party at 
Waterstone in Troy.  The pottery & paint selec-
tion is extensive; youôre bound to find something 
you like.  Weôve also got some great things 
cookin for the Fall.  Donôt forget our annual Fall 
Get Away Weekend this year at Buck Creek 
State Park in Springfield the weekend of Sep-
tember 28 ï 30.  Youôll get a chance to enjoy 
Fall at itôs finest along with food, friends and a 
campfire!  Please contact Cindy Griffin (698-5590) 
if you would like to be a part of the planning team.  
Another event in the planning stages is Poetry as Prayer.  A.J. Wagner (a former Montgomery County Judge and County 
Auditor, currently a lawyer in private practice) has been writing poetry for years and put together a program highlighting 
the amount of poetry within our scripture. We canôt wait to share it with you.   

 All women of the Parish ages 18 ï 108 are welcome to join us at your convenience.  Our Mission is to support, 
encourage and empower one another as we travel the spiritual journey, nurturing and celebrating our relationship with 
God.  Contact Amy Puthoff (937-776-5642) for more information. 

Above:  The planning team for last Februaryôs game night 
L-R Back Row:  Judie McKitrick, Lisa Davis, Kathy McGrath 

L-R Front Row:  Ann Fallert, Amy Dziedzic 

Hereôs Why I See A Spiritual Director   

(Taken from Abba, Give Me A Word: The Path Of Spiritual Direction by L. Roger Owens) 

 ñA few weeks ago I did a funeralé..a graveside service, short and simpleé.I reminded them that, whether we 

know it or not, from the day we cry our first breath to the day we struggle for our last, Godôs own love is our home.  God 

is the mansion in which we live here and now.  In God we live and move and have our being, as scripture says.  Wheth-

er we know it or not. 

 I reminded them of that, but I think I might have been reminding myself. 

 I donôt know if Betty [the deceased] knew it, but I know one thing: I want to.  I want to know what itôs like to live in 

the house that is Godôs own presence, to live there today and tomorrow, this minute and the next.  And I want to be fa-

miliar with it.  I want to be able to find my way around that house of love even in the dark, negotiating my way around the 

corners, up the stairs, into the room where I can rest.  But how?  How do we learn to live in this mansion now?  How do 

we spend our days attentive to this love that surrounds us? 

 Thatôs why I sit on that sofa every month in the last office just past the bathroom with the retired pastor twice my 

age sitting across from me, the coffee table with a candle on it between us.  I do it because it helps me to see and find 

my way through this house of love in which I live.ò    

 St. Johnôs offers an opportunity for spiritual direction.  If you are interested call Sister Wanda Smith, RSM  at 

419-332-9941 to arrange an appointment.  Recommended donation/cost per session is $50. 



SALUTATIONS FROM SALLY 

By:  Sally Minnich, ECP Director 

 As the days get longer, the preschoolers seem to 

be more energetic than usual.  Perhaps they are solar-

powered!  They have good reason to be excited as they 

discover all the new life around them.  Everyone was 

thrilled when our caterpillars arrived in the mail.  The chil-

dren were amazed at how quickly they grew.  (They dou-

bled their size in just two days.) The preschoolers meas-

ured them each day and recorded the measurements on 

a chart.  They watched in awe as they formed chrysalises 

and are now eagerly waiting for them to emerge as butter-

flies.  Itôs always fun to witness the miracle of life. 

 As part of our Easter and pond units, several oth-

er animals have come to visit.  Parishioner Marcia 

Thompson brought her pet rabbit Rachel; student Alber-

to Perez shared his two fish; Jacob Stillwagon, a pre-

school alumnus, allowed his Pac-Man frog to visit for the 

day and teacher Susie Sexton made arrangements for 

her brother and sister-in-law Andy and Sarah Reinman 

to bring in their turtle Lego.  All of these visitors allowed 

our children the opportunity to observe the animals up 

close, watch them move, touch them and learn about their 

habitats, diet and other characteristics.  They learned that 

God gives each animal the things they need to survive 

such as claws to build a burrow, long legs for hopping, 

gills for breathing underwater and shells or camouflage for 

protection.  We appreciate all those who shared their pets 

with us so we could have this great learning opportunity. 

 The older children took a trip to Brukner Nature 

Center to see the pond animals in their natural habitat.  

Some of the children spotted turtles, snakes, a tadpole 

and dragonfly nymphs.  They also got to touch a sala-

mander and a snake.  One of their favorite activities 

was using nets to see what was in the pond.  (The 

teachers were grateful that no one fell in!) 

 The first week of May the children will work 

together to complete a pond mural.  Then they will use 

the animal props they have created and sing the songs 

theyôve been learning for the Parent Program.  Weôd 

like to thank Cathy McGraw once again for all her ef-

forts in preparing the DVD that will be shown at the 

program.  She uses some of the pictures weôve taken 

throughout the year and adds appropriate music.  The 

parents appreciate seeing some of the highlights of the 

year. 

 If you know anyone who may be interested in 

having their preschool-aged child join us in our fun 

learning activities next fall, please have them call 667-

2629 for more information.  They can also check us out 

at our website: stjohntippcity.org.  Click on the Early 

Childhood Program link. 

 Weôd like to take this opportunity to thank all 

the parents, grandparents and parishioners who helped 

us out in so many ways this year.  We feel very 

blessed to have the support of so many wonderful  

people. 

Marcia Thompson and Rachel the rabbit    

Getting to know Lego the turtle  
 

More pictures on next page! 
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Touching a salamander at Brukner 

hōǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǘǳǊǘƭŜǎ ŀǘ .ǊǳƪƴŜǊ  

Observing our caterpillars turning into chrysalises 
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WE WELCOME THROUGH     BAPTISM! 

¶ Luke Ranly, son of Ryan and Susan Ranly 

 

¶ Brynn Harris, daughter of Roger Harris and                              
Sarah Hartman 

 

¶ Tessa Arnett, daughter of Brett Arnett and Sarah Hartman 

 

¶ Kingston Roessner, son of Jared and  Michelle Roessner 

 

¶ Mina Rudnicki, daughter of Stephen Rudnicki and                 
Allysson Vallieu 

 

¶ Matthew Jergens, son of Robert and Sarah Jergens 

Do you play the bass?  The flute?  Air 

guitar?  Harmonica?  Do you sing in the 

shower?  If you can say yes to any of 

these questions, you may be interested 

in joining one of our choirs.  We are al-

ways looking for people who enjoy music 

and wish to assist the congregation at 

the Mass.  Come try it outé.you might 

l i k e  i t !   C o n t a c t  J i m  W o l f  

jwolf8909@woh.rr.com if you are inter-

ested in the 8:00 Traditional choir or 

Bill Griffin bgriffin@coax.net if you are 

interested in the 10:30 Contemporary 

group. 



NOTES FROM JENNIFER 
By:  Jennifer Melke, DEC 

Second Graders Prepare for First Eucharist 
 

 Our second graders prepared for the celebration of First Eucharist by participating in their PSR sessions as 

well as a mini-retreat experience.  Debbie Hews and Mark Sojda are our wonderful and dedicated second grade cate-

chists who journeyed with our children on this part of their faith journey.  Debbie, Mark, and Jennifer facilitated Jesus 

Day, a mini-retreat geared towards helping our second graders further reflect on the Sacrament of the Eucharist with 

their parents.  The mini-retreat reinforced what the children had been learning in their PSR sessions.  The day was 

full of activities, music, prayer, Scripture, and discussion. 

 

 The retreat focused on the four main parts of the Mass: the gathering of the assembly, the sharing of our sto-

ries (Liturgy of the Word), the sharing of a meal (Liturgy of the Eucharist), and the sending forth.  Children assembled 

giant floor puzzles to understand how we gather as the Body of Christ.  All of the pieces of the puzzle are needed to 

complete the picture.  We, the Body of Christ, are like the pieces of the puzzle.  We come together to form the Body 

of Christ, each unique and different with our own gifts and talents.  We then planted seeds to help us understand how 

Scripture helps us to grow.  Just as the sun, rain, and soil help the seed to grow, Godôs Word helps us to grow spiritu-

ally.  The children further explored how the Eucharist is a sacrifice, a shared meal, and the real presence of Jesus.  

They baked bread that was shared with the parish community and glazed chalices, which are their family blessing 

cups.  These cups are to be used at home for special celebrations, milestones, and holy days.  The children reflected 

on how we are sent forth into the world to be the hands and feet of Christ after we are nourished with Godôs Word and 

the Body and Blood of Christ.  The children drew and wrote ways that they can be the hands and feet of Christ in the 

world.          See pictures on next page 

Our Parish Mission with Fr. Dominic 
 

 Parish missions deepen our spiritual lives 

and challenge us to an on-going conversion to 

Christ.  They offer the parish a heightened and 

intense spiritual experience that emphasizes a 

personal relationship with the Lord, a deeper 

sense of the parish community, and a greater 

consciousness of service within this community.  

For many, they are life changing. 

 

 Fr. Dominicôs message, energy, and 

sense of humor attracted approximately 200 to 

300 of our parishioners to hear his dynamic 

preaching each evening of the three day mission 

that took place from February 27
th
 to February 

29
th
.  Fr. Dominic weaved in personal stories of 

laughter and sorrow with stories from Scripture 

while including our Catholic beliefs, rituals, and 

the celebration of the Sacraments.  Those gathered were able to reflect on these stories and the meaning of the Sac-

raments of Anointing of the Sick, Reconciliation, Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist in our own lives.   

 

 Our parish generously gave $2,202.26 during the mission to give to the Western Dominican Province to sup-

port their preaching ministry.   

Fr. Dominic Briese, OP 
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Building the Jesus Day Puzzle 

Baking our Bread for Jesus Day 

Planting Seeds 

JESUS DAY FUN 

Ashley Aselage 

Ava Benedict 

Ben Brunswick 

Chase Buchanan 

Cole Buchanan 

Braden Coate 

Lawson Cook 

Hannah Coty 

Taylor Cundiff 

Aaron Davis 

Trey Davis 

Brhianna Genereux 

Emily Halsey 

Josh Hatfield 

Paige Jackson 

Logan Jones 

Elizabeth Kueterman 

Mia Larned 

Cassidy McGraw 

Abigail Rahe 

Jason Rindler 

Genevieve Roberts 

Joseph Sojda 

Olivia Spiller 

Alex Zielsdorf 

Megan Zielsdorf 

Congratulations to our First Communicants! 
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CONFIRMATION ~ SURVIVOR STLYE 

The sophomore class preparing for Confirmation participated in the weekend retreat 

March 10-11 at the Son Center in Lewiston.   The 32 sophomores who gave up the entire 

weekend to explore their Catholic Faith were quick to join in the fun as they explored the 

seven gifts of the Holy Spirit. 

The Junior Senior Faith Sharing group led the weekend retreat óSurvivor Styleô complete 

with competitions, tribal councils and immunity challenges.   Some of the popular chal-

lenges included Fear Factor and American Idol where students were pushed to explore 

their fears and showcase their hidden talents.  The students further explored the seven 

gifts of the Holy Spirit, and left with a greater understanding of the power of these gifts in 

their lives. 

In order to plan and execute a successful retreat, it takes the support and assistance of 

many parishioners. Thank you to Delores Droesch for planning and preparing the meals 

for the entire weekend. Thank you to the many sophomore parents who assisted with 

transportation and to the sophomore parents who assisted with meals on Saturday and 

Sunday.  Thank you to Teri Iverson and the confirmation teachers Jacqui and Steve 

Lehmkuhl, and Dave Fallert for your assistance throughout the weekend. Thank you to 

Julie Lawson who spent the night with us Saturday evening as an additional chaperone. 

Y
O
U
T
H
S
T
U
F
F

 

Sophomores 2012 
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Finally, thanks to the Juniors and Seniors who worked many months preparing and plan-

ning a fun and educational retreat. It is their enthusiasm and service that made this retreat 

memorable and a huge success! Greg Lehmkuhl, Michael Lesher, Jeremiah Lawson, Mor-

gan Beagle, Ellie Eastman, Ellise Sharpe, Alex Baker, Alexa Lammers, Jacob Kingrey, 

Doug Lehmkuhl, Kayla Vath, Sarah Janosik, Kristy Kagy, Tia Miller, Megan Bruening, 

Michelle Rindler, Nathan Kueterman, Kelly Stillwagon, Jack Pelishek, Sam Bollinger, and 

Zach Berning. 

Junior ï Senior Faith Sharing Group 

/ƘŜƭǎŜŀ !ŘŀƳǎ 

aŀǧƘŜǿ !ƭŜȄŀƴŘŜǊ 

/ƭŀǳŘƛŀ .ŀǊƘƻǊǎǘ 

wȅŀƴ .ŜŀƎƭŜ 

{ŀƳŀƴǘƘŀ .ƻƴƛŦŀǎ 

[ŀǳǊŜƴ .ǊŀŎƪƳŀƴ 

.ǊŀŘ .Ǌǳƴǎ 

!ƴŘǊŜǿ 5ǊƻŜǎŎƘ 

{ŀǊŀƘ 9ōŜǊƘŀǊŘǘ 

aŀŘŜƭƛƴŜ 9ƭƭŜǊōǊƻŎƪ 

.ŀƛƭŜȅ CƭƻǊŀ 

¢ƘƻƳŀǎ DŀƛŜǊ 

wƛŎƘŀǊŘ DǊƛŜǎƘƻǇ 

YŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ DǊƻǎǎ 

WŀŎƻō IŜƴǎƻƴ 

WƻǎŜǇƘ IŜƴǎƻƴ 

{ŀǊŀƘ IŜǊȊƻƎ 

wȅŀƴ YŀƎȅ 

9ǊƳƛŀǎ YŜōŜŘŜ 

WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ YƻǊƭŜǎƪƛ 

aŀǘƘŜǿ Yǳƴǎ 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ [ŀƴŘǿŜƘǊ 

/ŀǊƻƭƛƴŜ [ŀǿǎƻƴ 

!ƭŜȄ aŀƎƻǘŜŀǳȄ 

[ŜȄƛ aŎ/ƻǊƳƛŎƪ 

[ƛƴŘǎŜȅ aǳǊǊŀȅ 

{ǘŜǇƘŜƴ hǊōŀƴ 

!ƴŘǊŜǿ tǳǘƘƻũ 

{ƛŘƴŜȅ wƻŜƳƪŜ 

¢ƘƻƳŀǎ wƻǳǎŎǳƭǇ 

/ƻƭŜǧŀ {ŜŜƳŀƴ 

aŀǊƎƻ {ƘƛƴƛƴƎŜǊ 

.ŜƴƧŀƳƛƴ {ǘǳŎƪŜ 

/ƭŀƛǊŜ {ǳōƭŜǊ 

/ŀǊƭƛŜ ²ŜƛǊ 

IŀƛƭŜȅ ²ƛƴōƭŀŘ 

CONGRATS TO THOSE WHO WERE CONFIRMED! 
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